Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0278/P

	Development Proposed:
	SINGLE STOREY EXTENSIONS TO THE REAR OF 9 AND 11 BRUNGERLEY AVENUE, CLITHEROE 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This application is a joint submission detailing the erection of two single storey extensions to a pair of semi-detached properties, one extension at the rear of 9, and the other at the rear of 11 Brungerley Avenue, Clitheroe.  The two extensions would be identical in both size and design and would infill the gap formed by the two existing kitchen extensions.  The overall maximum dimensions of each proposal are 4.2m x 4.2m x 2.6m to eaves and 3.6m to the pitch.  A valley gutter would be created between the roofs of the two extensions.  Materials used in construction would include rendered walls and slate roofs.  

Built together, the extensions would not impinge on the other half of the semi and would not be seen from adjacent neighbouring dwellings due to the existing kitchen extensions.  There are no neighbouring dwellings within close proximity at the rear.  The impact on residential amenity would therefore be minimal.  The proposals are considered to be in-keeping with the existing dwellings and the area and would not significantly affect visual amenity. 

It is for the above reasons that I recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 14 April 2005














